
Bryan County Board of Commissioners – Public Hearing & Called Meeting – March 29, 2019 

 A public hearing and called meeting of the Bryan County Board of Commissioners was held on 
Friday, March 29, 2019 in Richmond Hill. The following members were present: Chairman Carter 
Infinger, Commissioner Gene Wallace, Commissioner Brad Brookshire, Commissioner Noah Covington 
and Commissioner Steve Myers. Also present was County Administrator Ben Taylor. Staff members 
Audra Miller, Billy Edwards and Lori Tyson were also present.  

 Chairman Infinger called the meeting to order at 11:02 a.m. A motion was made by Steve Myers 
and seconded by Gene Wallace to close the meeting to hold a public hearing on amendments to the 
Capital Improvement Element of the Bryan County Comprehensive Plan 2018. Motion carried 
unanimously. 

 Audra Miller, Community Development Director, reviewed the amendments to the Capital 
Improvement Element. No one was present for the public hearing. 

 A motion was made by Noah Covington and seconded by Brad Brookshire to close the public 
hearing and go back into regular session. Motion carried unanimously. 

 A motion was made by Noah Covington and seconded by Gene Wallace to approve the updated 
Transportation Capital Improvement Plan. Motion carried unanimously. 

 A motion was made by Noah Covington and seconded by Steve Myers to approve the 
Community Development’s recommended amendment to the Capital Improvement Element. Motion 
carried unanimously. 

 A motion was made by Brad Brookshire and seconded Gene Wallace to approve the resolution 
authorizing the submittal of the amended Capital Improvement Element to DCA. Motion carried 
unanimously. 

 A motion was made by Steve Myers and seconded by Brad Brookshire to go into executive 
session to discuss litigation. Motion carried unanimously. 

 A motion was made by Gene Wallace and seconded by Steve Myers to adjourn. Motion carried 
unanimously. The meeting adjourned at 12:14 p.m. 


